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Message from the Headteacher Term 5 2020/21

Dear Parents

What a lot has happened in the last year!

Reflecting on the last year, has led me to realise how so much has
changed. Not only were we basking in wonderful weather, but we were
also in the middle of planning for certain year groups to return to
school, following the first Lockdown. When all the year groups returned
in September 2020, the school was a very different place with strict
protocols in place and students only mixing in year group bubbles. |
was very impressed with how the students, with your continued support,
responded and as a result we remained relatively unscathed by not
having to send home entire year groups. Initially, these planned
changes were a short-term response, which have extended into a full
year.

The challenges after Christmas intensified, with a return to lock down and online learning for the majority. The
fulltime return to school in March 2020, required the wearing of masks. Again, the students at NTC did us all proud.
Throughout this pandemic, they have responded superbly to everything that has been asked of them and have really
taken on the seriousness of the situation, and the part they need to play in keeping the community safe.

The staff in school have done an amazing job in making sure that our students have @ q

not fallen too far behind in their learning. We are currently reviewing the students’ @ TN oy,
progress, to find out who has fallen behind and in which areas. Initial findings - ¢

indicate that some students have made good progress and kept up with their work sovee <
online, whilst others will need support to catch up over the next year. ASSISTANGE
The changes to external examinations, at incredibly short notice, has created a huge mﬁﬂzcﬁm w3
workload for our Y11 and Y13 staff. As always, the staff have risen to the challenge \

and, under the guidance of Mr Morgan, are producing assessment grades which are an
accurate reflection of the students’ performance. . SR

We all are aware of the academic learning that the students have missed out on. However, it must not be forgotten
that other wider experiences such as, playing after school sports, getting involved in drama and music, going on
school trips and mixing with students outside of the year group have all been seriously affected. These wider
activities are recognised as contributing to building a well rounded and informed individual. We will be working hard
to plan activities for the remainder of this year and next year to address this.

One of the things the staff and students have reported that they have missed the
most over this year, has been the regular contact with their Learning Community.
Heads of Learning Community and their Learning Coaches have not been able to
have face to face contact with students, as many are not in their bubble. This has
made us realise the value of this aspect of the school, and we cannot wait to

Learning Community resume this practice as soon as we are able.

| would like to take this opportunity to thank all our parents for their fabulous support over this last year. Your
messages of encouragement, and hard work in making sure that students have been able to carry on learning at home
have been outstanding and have truly ‘gone beyond’.

| hope that you all have a safe and sunny bank holiday.
Once again thankyou!

Jane Partridge
Headteacher



